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August 1, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits two ordinances for King County Council approval of two agreements between the City of Algona (City) and King County (County). These agreements will ensure the timely construction of a new South County Recycling and Transfer Station (SCRTS) to serve the residents of south King County.

Approval of the ordinances will enable the County to enter into two agreements with the City to move the construction of a new SCRTS forward. The first ordinance authorizes an agreement for the construction of a new SCRTS in the City. The second ordinance authorizes an agreement to transfer land and County road right-of-way from the County to the City upon completion of the SCRTS.

Specifically, approval of the ordinances will accomplish the following:
· The construction agreement will establish the permitting standards and conditions, the mitigation measures, and the permit process that will govern the construction of the new SCRTS in the City. The King County Council will have decision points through the biennial appropriation and Mandatory Phased Appropriation Process.
· The construction agreement will resolve the City’s pending appeal of the County’s Final Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the SCRTS.
· The construction agreement identifies mitigation payments for both past and future impacts to West Valley Highway from County trucks entering and exiting the facility.
· The construction agreement identifies road segments that will be repaired and provides a formula to determine future payments for road impacts pursuant to RCW 36.58.080.
· Under the land transfer agreement, once SCRTS is complete, the title for the property where the Algona Transfer Station currently operates will transfer to the City in exchange for the City’s agreement to own and maintain a County-owned segment of West Valley Highway, pursuant to RCW 35A.21.210.

The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of ensuring that County government operates efficiently and effectively and is accountable to the public by providing certainty for the permitting process.
· The legislation furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative goal of developing policy, budgets, portfolios and programs that are pro-equity and contribute to improved community conditions by working with the City to develop mitigation options for the transfer station that will benefit the City and region.
· The legislation furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal related to transportation, land use, and energy by constructing a more energy efficient and environmentally responsible facility with recycling options available.

In developing the legislation, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged stakeholders by requesting public comment on the draft Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) and by holding two public meetings. Additionally, the Solid Waste Division of DNRP worked with the City and incorporated its input into the agreements. The City of Algona voted to approve the agreements at a meeting on June 28, 2017.

Pursuant to KCC 4.56.140 and RCW 39.33.020 this proposed intergovernmental transfer of surplus real property requires public notice, a press release and a public hearing. The public notice is required to be published in an area newspaper at least ten days but no more than twenty-five days prior to the hearing. A hearing notice and a press release are attached.

Thank you for considering these ordinances. This legislation will help King County residents receive the additional services available at a modern transfer station.



If you have any questions about these ordinances, please contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4501.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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